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The Demographics of Scotland
Good morning class, today we shall discuss the demographic makeup of Scotland. 

Does anyone know what demographics are? Nah Willie, theey’rrr NOOT exprrres-
sive demycrrrats. According to the Merriam Webster Dictionary, demographics are things 
“relating to the dynamic balance of a population especially with regard to density and ca-
pacity for expansion or decline.”  We will study the population of Scotland, including just 
whom lives there, what they do, how much they earn, who or what they worship, and so on.  
	 The original Scots arrived on the island that is now known as Great Britain long 
before political influence was even thought about and freedom from oppression was a 
thing far in the distant future. Folks came looking for food, shelter and space. Land owner-
ship was not a factor in the early settlement of Scotland. Greed came later.
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	 The beginnings of the Scottish civilization were in vil-
lages and small towns that rose up along the coastal areas of 
the country. At the time of early man it was dangerous to move 
inland. The leading reason for this danger was the abundance 
of wildlife roaming the countryside, especially wolves. There 
is also speculation that the Scots are descendants of Vikings 
who set up outposts while marauding around the Northern Eu-
ropean seas. The Irish people helped to populate Scotland as 
well, but who were the Irish if not descendants of the seafaring 
races of men from that time. Later there was an influx of Ro-
man blood blended in along with whatever people came with 
the Romans. 

In 2010 the overall population of Scotland was approximately 
5,222,100 persons packed at a density of 65.6/km² or for us in 
the colonies 170/square mile. For comparison: Macao’s popu-
lation density is 73,350/square mile, and Greenland’s is 0.4/
square mile.  The United States has a mere 84/square mile. 
Back in Scotland roughly 70% of the population is located in 
the Central Lowlands between Edinburgh and Glasgow and 

including the areas around Paisley, Stirling, Falkirk, Pirth and 
Dundee. Inverness and Aberdeen also have higher population. 
The Scottish Highlands have the lowest density of 21/square 
mile while Glasgow has the highest at 8,530/square mile. The 
responsibility for tracking all aspects of the Scottish population 
falls under the General Register Office of Scotland (GROS (of 
course)) which in turn is headed by the Registrar-General for 
Scotland. Of those 5+ million folks the labor force is about 2.7 
million. 

The census taken on June 6, 1841 is thought to be the first 
important, usable, census taken in Scotland. Even though other 
counts were made over the centuries and this was the fifth of-
ficial decennial census, it was the first time that that names, 
ages, occupations and birthplaces were recorded. Prior to that 
just heads were counted I suppose, for tax purposes. The cen-
sus taker was usually the local schoolmaster who worked under 
the sheriff of the county. In 1841 Scotland’s population was 2.6 
million soles.

By Kim Trimble, Features Editor

Ethnic Background

continued on page 3
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Clan Member of the Year

BULLSEYE
The Bullseye, a Turnbull Clan Association Worldwide (TCA) newsletter 
is published six times a year at: 5216 Tahoe Dr. Durham, NC 27713 
U.S.A. 
Editor: Betty Turnbull  editor@turnbullclan.com, Features Editor: Kim 
Trimble. International News Editor: Kenneth Turnbull, Children’s Editor: 
Sarah Turnbull
Turnbull Clan Association Worldwide - www.turnbullclan.com
Officers: Wally Turnbull - President • Bill Trimble, Mark Turnbull, Karen 
Torrey, Brian Turnbull, Kenneth Turnbull, Betty Turnbull - Vice-Presi-
dents • Brian Turnbull, Treasurer • Christine Nelson, Secretary
Founders: John F. Turnbull, Scotland • Dorothy Berk, USA

 Meet Dale Hilding

One of the best parts of the Annual 
General Meeting, is the presenta-
tion of the Clan Member of the Year 
Award. 
“In recognition of his outstanding 
service and dedication to the Turn-
bull Clan Association and its mem-
bership, it is my honor and privilege to present this year’s 
Clan Member of the Year Award to Dale R. Hilding,” Wally 
Turnbull, President.
Dale and his wife Mary Kay Hilding have been Turnbull Clan 
tent hosts and supporting TCA since 2000. Dale is best known 
for the 100 lbs of chain mail armour that he sports during the 
games. These games very often take place in hot and humid 
weather. As friend and Turnbull Clan Vice President of Events 
William C. Trimble said, “It is fitting that Dale receive this 
award, after all, who else walks around wearing 110 pounds 
of armour in 110 degree weather representing his clan.”
In addition to representing TCA and sharing the Turnbull 
heritage so well, Dale is well respected outside of TCA. He 
volunteers his services to many organizations and can always 
be counted on to lend a hand.
Congratulations and thank you to Dale R. Hilding, Turnbull 
Clan Association Clan Member of the Year. 
(Dale and Mary Kay were not able to attend the Richmond 
games. William C. Trimble presented them with the award at 
their home.)

My mother, Roma, was a Turnbull. Her grandfather and his bride 
came west by covered wagon on the Oregon Trail in the 1870s.
I grew up in the mountains of northern Idaho (we lived in lots of 
small logging towns). 
My wife Mary Kay and I met on a blind date at the Black Angus 
Restaurant in Spokane WA and were married in 1978. We have 3 
children and 2 granddaughters.
I am a retired federal employee. My hobbies include volunteer-
ing; I am active in Boy Scouts, Helping Hand (a local com-
munity action agency), National Association of Retired Federal 
Employees, Choir, and am Treasurer for our local Episcopal 
Church.
I started collecting the armour and chain mail for display at our 
clan booth, but soon started wearing it for the Parades (just to 
be different from everyone else wearing kilts!) The entire out-
fit (helmet, chain 
mail, leather jack, 
boots, weap-
ons, shield, etc) 
weighs just over 
100 lbs. They 
are all reproduc-
tions based on 
what a Border 
Reiver from the 
1500s would 
have worn. Only 
thing missing is a 
horse!
My advice to oth-
ers: The greatest 
gift you can give 
your children and 
grandchildren is 
the story of your 
family...who you 
are and where 
you came from. 
WRITE it down 
and pass it on.
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Scotland’s population is only slightly divers, with 96.28% of 
the overall population being of Caucasian extraction. The next 
largest ethnic group is the Pakistani community with .63%. As 
a side note; while in Edinburgh several years ago I heard sev-
eral Caucasian shop keepers complain about these immigrants 
taking business away from them. Just like home… Go figure.

Scotland can also boast a high literacy rate with 99% of the 
population, both male and female, over the age of 15 being 
able to read and write. This is most likely due to the fact that 
the free public school system originated in Scotland. The Uni-
versity of Glasgow was founded in 1451 by Bishop William 
Turnbull with the encouragement of King James and a Papal 
Bull issued by Pope Nicholas V. Turnbull served as the first 
chancellor. 

The Scottish people earn their living in the usual ways. Of the 
almost 5.25 million people living is Scotland over 2.3 million 
are employed in one way or another. The retail and wholesale 
sector employs 350,500+-; Real Estate and Business Services 
349,700; Manufacturing 201,600; Tourist Industries 165,700 
and Financial Services 84,600. These are the main sources of 
income for the population. The rest are made up of various 
methods of generating income: Entertainment industries, dis-
tilling, farming and agriculture, education, law enforcement 
and judicial, and government, are some of the other ways that 
Scots support themselves. The average weekly wage for a 
Scottish worker is £486.90 or $739.94 US. 

Scotland exports most of her manufactured goods with the EU 
being the largest market. The US and Asia also buy a great 
deal of Scottish Exports. These products include food and 
beverages, chemicals, business services, electronics, textiles, 
petroleum products and renewable energies, equipment and 
technology. 

Of the major cities in Scotland Glasgow is the largest with a 
population of approximately 598,000 people (2011 estimate). 
It is the 3rd largest city in the UK and the 40th in the European 
Union. The capital city of Edinburgh boasts a population of 
495,360 which places it as the 7th largest in the UK and 59th 
in the EU. Both cities are growing steadily and will soon top 
600,000 and 500,000 respectively. Other major Scottish cit-
ies include Aberdeen with a population of 220,420, Dundee at 
145,570, and Stirling with 89,850.

All of these cities are located in the Scottish Lowlands. Aber-
deen, Dundee, and Edinburgh are on the eastern coast, Stirling 
at the innermost tip of the Firth of Forth and Glasgow on the 
River Clyde in the West central Lowlands.

Scotland’s people speak one or more of the three official lan-
guages: English, Scots, and Scottish Gaelic. English is the ma-
jor language but somewhere around 30% of the people also 

speak Scots and about 1% are learned in Scottish Gaelic. It is 
believed though that the number of people that speak Scottish 
Gaelic is dropping while the number of those that speak Scots 
if increasing. It would be sad indeed if the Scottish Gaelic lan-
guage was lost to us.

As to the religious breakdown of the Scottish people; 65.1% 
profess Christianity, (42.4% Church of Scotland, 15.9% Ro-
man Catholic and 6.8% other Christian denominations). An-

other 27.5% of the people reported that they had no religion 
and 5.5% did not answer the question. .8% of the Scottish 
population is Muslim. There is a Jewish population in Scotland 
as well. The 2001 census, reflects approximately 6,400 Jews 
living in Scotland, most of whom are in Glasgow (5,000), Ed-
inburgh (1,000) and, to a lesser extent, Dundee with 400.

Scots have spread around the globe in large numbers over the 
centuries. Somewhere around 2 million Scottish descendants 
live in the non-Scotland UK alone. The United States has a 
population of approximately 22 million folks of Scottish de-
scent. 5 million live in Australia, and 4.5 are in Canada. There 
are (according to the CIA Factbook) about 1 million Scots liv-
ing in Brazil, 750,000 in the Netherlands, and 500,000 in Po-
land. We Scots should rule the world!

Demographics... continued from page 1
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by Kenneth Turnbull - International News Editor

New Zealand - Fly My Pretties in Auckland

lost their pulling powers. After teaming up with 
visual/street artist Flox the last time around, this 
time they have a new partner on board to ensure 
the night is not only a musical, but also a visual 
experience. Archives New Zealand, Turnbull Li-
brary and National Library of New Zealand have 
dug deep in their treasure troves and unearthed 
previously unseen video and photo material. 
This made a beautiful background for the new 
and  well loved songs from the earlier versions 
of the show.

the teachings of his mentors, while em-
phasising other aspects of rugby. “James 
and I made a decision to restrict the num-
bers at our courses to give more individ-
ual attention. There will also be an ac-
cent on achieving a healthy lifestyle and 
passing on all the things that form part of 
everyday life as a professional. Through 
being at Edinburgh, I had the opportu-
nity to do coaching at grassroots level. 

UK - Pretty good for a first tri!
Rhys Turnbull-
Bester won gold 
and silver med-
als in athletics 
and swimming 
respectively at 
the Sainsbury’s 
Suffolk School 

Games. Aged 13, he was twice on 
the podium at the Sainsbury’s Suf-
folk School Games held in Bury St 
Edmunds. The youngster claimed 
gold in the 100m sprint, beating his 
previous personal best time to stop 
the clock in 13.4 seconds. He also 
won silver in the swimming event. 

Steve Turnbull, a member of 
the Scotland ‘A’ side at the 
2011 Nations Cup in Romania 
under Sean Lineen’s guidance 
and capped at every age group 
level, will seek to incorporate 

Fly My Pretties are 
back. Even before 
the show started, 
it was obvious the 
collective’s fifth 
incarnation haven’t 

More than a century ago, Ul-
ladulla came to life every day 
when the town’s steam whis-
tle blew at 7am. The sounding 
of the whistle at the Mitchell 
Brothers Mill, signalled the 
start of the working day from 

UK - Highland Hospice lottery win

winnings on her first family holiday abroad. 
Pearl Turnbull from Dingwall, had the win-
ning number in the latest draw, which was 
a rollover prize of £4,800 ($6,500). Pearl, 
who told the Journal she “nearly dropped” 
when she heard the news. She is a keen 
supporter of the hospice and has witnessed 
first-hand the excellent care the staff give 
to the residents there. Pearl, who has a 
spinal disease, is now looking forward to 
arranging a holiday suited to her mobility 
problems away in the sun next year with 
her husband Frank, sons Kenneth, Kevin 
and other family members. “We’ve never 
really been on a family holiday abroad be-
fore and I would like to be able to take my 
sons and grandson,” she said.

A lucky Ross-shire 
lady who has land-
ed the largest prize 
in a lottery, which 
supports patients at 
Highland Hospice, is 
planning to spend the 

Canada - Virtual Health care for the homeless

1906 until the facility closed down in 1974. Milton-Ulladulla 
Historical Society member, Noel Turnbull, remembers regu-
larly running late for work at a nearby hardware store, hear-
ing the whistle blow in the 1960’s. “When that whistle blew, 
the town came to life – it was the start of the day for the mill 
workers as well as many shop keepers and tradespeople.” he 
said. Not only does Mr Turnbull hold vivid memories of the 
whistle - and the scoldings he received from his boss - he is 
caring for the item until a home is found in a Milton museum.

Australia - Mill whistle a blast from town’s past

Hospital and co-founder and medical director of Ot-
tawa Inner City Health, checks his patient Thomas 
Sabourin at the special care unit of the Salvation 
Army residence in the ByWard Market. Sabourin 
says his life is stabilized and he is receiving treat-
ment and counselling that, he hopes, will allow him 
to continue his education, get a job and housing.

Ottawa Inner City Health’s 
virtual hospital model 
is studied and copied by 
communities around the 
world. Dr. Jeff Turnbull, 
chief of staff at The Ottawa 

The Dakota 
Classic Modi-
fied Tour came 
to a conclusion 
on 11 July, and 
Estevan’s Aaron 
Turnbull fin-
ished with the 
most overall points. “It’s a pretty big 
accomplishment, I never really ex-
pected to win it, but it’s definitely the 
biggest win of my career,” said Turn-
bull. He finished in the top four in five 
of six races to finish with 220 points.

Nova Scotia - President’s first day

on the job” today. Thirty-eight 
years after a “first day” with the 
Batavia Daily News, Turnbull was 
the new guy trying to figure out 
where the supply of pens and pa-
per clips were stored in the offices 
of the Genesee County Chamber 
of Commerce. Turnbull replac-
es Lynn Freeman, who retired, 
as chamber president. The way 
Turnbull sees it, he’s taking over 
a great organization that doesn’t 
need an overhaul. “Our chamber 
is one of the best run in the state 
and that was one of the things that 
excited me about taking this job,” 
Turnbull said. “The way I look at 
it is I’m just going to take the ba-
ton and keep on running.”

USA - Beaver Creek Trail finished
John Turnbull, 
general manager 
of the Upper Big 
Blue Natural Re-
sources District, 
rides his recum-
bent bike on the 
Beaver Creek Trail during his lunch 
break on Friday. Work on the Beaver 
Creek Trail is now completed, after 
York’s city crews spent time over 
two construction seasons re-doing 
the paved surfaces. The trail has 
been widened and no longer afflicted 
with cracks, ripples and other issues.

Canada - Modified Classic Tour win

For the first 
time in a long 
time, Tom 
Turnbull ex-
p e r i e n c e d 
a “first day 

Scotland - Rugby player’s new Coach role
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2014 Turnbull Clan Gathering  and Annual General Meeting - Hawick, Scotland
The 2014 Turnbull Clan Association Annual General 
Meeting (AGM) will be held in and around Hawick, 
Scotland 18-22 July. 
This area of the Borders is ground zero for the Turnbull 
Clan. What a wonderful opportunity to see the lands of 
your ancestors and walk in their footsteps. This is a one-of-
a-kind opportunity to share this experience with family and 
extended family in a guided setting, with enough free time to 
explore specific areas on your own. This is a wonderful chance 
to learn about Turnbull Clan history and your heritage.
If you plan to add time to your trip before or after Hawick, 
consider a day or two in Glasgow and Bishop Turnbull 
founded Glasgow University, or Edinburgh and the world 
famous Tattoo, or a trip to the Highlands. 
Below is a preliminary schedule of events (times of actual 
events may change) but the dates will remain the same. 

Friday, 18 July - Arrival, settled in hotel, recovery from jet 
lag, visit town you are in or do a little research at the Ha-
wick Heritage Center.

Saturday 19 July 
1:00 pm - Facebook meet-up group (others welcome) at 
Turnbulls in Hawick. (Dutch treat for anything at Turn-
bulls) Chance to meet our worldwide extended family 
2:30 pm - Walk up High Street from Turnbulls to Turn-
ing of the Bull Monument and “re-dedication.”
6:00 pm - AGM and banquet Hawick Town Hall - cost 
to be determined

Sunday 20 July 
10:00 am - Service at the Bedrule Kirk with Minister 
Douglas Nichol and Wally Turnbull, TCA President
11:30 am - Dedication of the Turnbull Cairn in the Bed-
rule Kirk yard
12:30 pm - Buffet lunch in the Bedrule Village Hall pro-
vided by members of the church

Monday 21 July 
8:00 am - Tour departs for day trip to Stirling to in-
clude Stirling Castle and Bannockburn Heritage Center. 
Lunch not included. Return evening to hotel. (minimum 
15 persons required, cost to be determined and depen-
dant upon number of persons interested)

Tuesday 22 July 
8:00 am - Tour departs for trip to Fatlips Castle (walking 
and some hiking required), lunch (Dutch treat)in Den-
holm, and drive to Carter Bar - Scottish/English Border 
(minimum 15 persons required, cost to be determined 
and dependant upon number of persons interested)

Possible Accomodations
Each person is responsible for his/her lodging. It is 
recommended that you stay in or near Melrose, Jedburgh 
or Hawick, especially if you do not have your own 
transportation. We are trying to arrange a shuttle between 
these towns and again on Sunday for Bedrule. This will 
depend upon how much interest and demand there is for 
such.
Hawick
The Mansfield House Hotel
Weenland Rd, Hawick
www.themansfieldhousehotel.com
receptionist@themansfieldhousehotel.co.uk

Elm House Hotel
17 N. Bridge St., Hawick
www.elmhousehawick.co.uk
elmhousehawick@yahoo.co.uk

Jedburgh
Glenbank House Hotel
Castlegate, Jedburgh
www.jedburgh-hotel.com
enquiries@glenbankhotel.com

Meadhon House
48 Castlegate, Jedburgh
www.meadhon.co.uk
info@meadhon.co.uk

Kenmore Banks Hotel
Oxnam Rd
www.kenmorebank.com
kenmorebank.com@gmail.com

Melrose
The Townhouse Hotel
Market Square, Melrose
www.thetownhousemelrose.co.uk
enquiries@thetownhousemelrose.co.uk
(a limited number of rooms available for Turnbull Clan at 
a special rate)

Burts Hotel
Market Square, Melrose
www.burtshotel.co.uk
enquiries@burtshotel.co.uk

tripadvisor.com lists all of the local hotels with amenities, 
photos and ratings by previous guests. They also have an 
extensive list of B&Bs. See you there!
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The 2013 Central Virginia Celtic Festival and Highland Games were held the 
weekend of October 19-20 at the Richmond International Raceway.  Friday 
afternoon we were joined by Bill and Pat Trimble from Washington State to 
help us set up our tent.  Saturday’s cool and rainy weather did not dampen the 
spirits of the attendees, especially the 48 Turnbull Clan visitors to our tent.  
After sending emails to local Turnbull Clan members, many Turnbulls/Trim-
bles came from far and wide to attend the Games and TCA  Annual Meeting.  
Excitement filled the area around our gathering at the Turnbull Clan tent 
when families came together and began sharing their stories and heritage. 
Raymond and Donna Turnbull and sister Jeanette Turnbull Carroll and hus-
band Denis drove down from New York to attend the Games and have a fam-
ily reunion with local relatives.  The spirit of family was so evident as we 
shared stories and pictures of family.  Though separated by generations and 
time, we could see family similarities.  Other families who came together 
included Paul and Dee Forgette and their son Todd and wife Lauren. 
We were blessed to have Wallace and Eleanor Turnbull with us as well as 
our Clan President Wally.  Sadly, Betty could not attend, as she had to help 
care for son Andrew who had recently been involved in a motorcycle/auto 
accident in Haiti.
 Claudia and I were also excited to have our own children and grandchildren 
who live locally attend and learn about their Scottish heritage. 
The AGM on Saturday evening was held at the Hilton Garden Inn.  We all 
enjoyed a time of fellowship as well as the meal.  Wally announced this 
year’s Turnbull Clan Member of the Year Award, Dale Hilding from Oregon.  
 In the seven years of hosting a Turnbull Clan tent both in Arizona and Vir-

ginia, this year’s 
number of attendees 
was beyond expectation.  
The excitement of renewing 
friendships (old and new), 
being with family and shar-
ing the Turnbull spirit made 
for a refreshing weekend.  
Join us next year, same time, 
same place.

 Let’s carry this excitement 
to Scotland next July.

2013  AGM  Highlights
by Bill and Claudia Trimble

Top right: Raymond Turnbull, Wally Turnbull, William C. 
Trimble, William K. Trimble with mascot Wally, Wallace 
Turnbull.
Middle right: Barbara Turnbull-Jole, Claudia Trimble, Bill 
Trimble, and Nick Jole
Bottom right: Two generations of Turnbulls, Wally and 
Wallace
Top left: Jeanette Turnbull Carroll, Brad Trimble, Josef 
Trimble, Wally Turnbull, Raymond Turnbull, Nicole and 
John Trimble with Milo
Bottom left, front to back: AGM banquet - Mary and Al-
len Turnbull, Beth and Scott Turnbull, Bill and Claudia 
Trimble
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Tent Hosts Share Games Updates
Orlando, Florida Games-By Bob Turnbull

2013 kicked off with record breaking 
crowds at the Orlando, FL Highland 
Games. Never before were food and beer 
lines so long. Credit is given to the movie 
Brave. The weather this year was more 
typical Florida weather than during the 
2012 games which were very cold (for 
Florida) needing space heaters and a wee 
dram every now and again.
The Clan march was also record break-
ing for Clan Turnbull, having more march 
than in any past year. It was also a real treat to meet Colin Walker, lead drummer of 
Albannoch, whose grandmother was a Turnbull. He was very happy to meet up with 
Turnbulls at the games. (Above, left to right: David Turnbull, Windi Turnbull, Robert Turnbull-tent 
host, his daughter Vanessa Turnbull, and his son Robert Turnbull Jr.  Right: Albannoch lead drummer, Colin 
Walker, Vanessa Turnbull and Robert Turnbull

New Hampshire Games -By Karen Torrey

Once again, Mark Turnbull came up with a wonderful idea; 
to honor veterans at this year’s tent. And so “Bulls of War – 
700 Years of Warfare” was born. At the center of the display 
was a tribute to Norman Turnbull, our beloved Shenachie 
who passed away this year. Norman served many years in the 
Royal Air Force. He was also remembered during the Sunday, 
Kirkin’ of the Tartans.

Athena, Oregon Games -By Dale Hilding

We had a really good turn-out for the Caledonian Games in 
Athena this past July. Bill and Pat Trimble drove over from Tri-
Cities WA to help us put on the Clan Booth. My son, Mike and 
his family (including our one-month old granddaughter) came 
out and some of them marched with us in the parade (about 1 
mile thru downtown Athena). Our clan won First place for the 
Clans in the parade. We had a lot of visitors at the booth and 
gave out a number of Clan applications.

continued on page 9
Left: Nancy Turner of the Rossie NH 
Turnbulls 
Below: Turnbull Clan tent pays 
tribute to service men and women at 
New Hampshire Games with Bulls of 
War theme.

Below: Left to right, Athena Games: Mary Kay 
and Dale Hilding, Mike Hilding with daughter 
Karie, Patrick Hlding, Pat and Bill Trimble

On display were medals, photos, 
and tributes to the many Turn-
bulls who have served and are 
currently serving their respective 
nations. Visitors were encour-
aged to share their stories about 
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Greetings from Bedrule!

After an outstanding summer, we are now enjoying a very 
pleasant Autumn – and when viewed from Bedrule Church 
the Autumn colours on Ruberslaw Hill are outstanding.

It has been my privilege to be Minister of Bedrule for four 
and a half years, and over that time I have enjoyed dipping 
into the history of the community and church. The name 
‘Bedrule’ first appeared in 1275AD and the Castle there, the 
home of the Turnbulls, is described ‘a stronghold pleasantly 
situated behind the Church, on the banks of the river’.

There has been a church on the present site for many centu-
ries, with the present one being erected in 1804 and rebuilt 
in 1914. Indeed next year we plan in the Autumn to hold a 
Flower Festival to celebrate the 100th Anniversary of the re-
building that gives us the fine Church we enjoy today.

Over the centuries the Castle and the Church have seen many 
changes in the area around as the use of the land has devel-
oped. Within living memory Bedrule had its own School with 
a Headteacher and its own Minister, who lived in the white 
house just beneath the Church – accessed by steps called 
‘the Minister’s staircase’. Nowadays the children of Bedrule 
go to school in nearby Denholm, and as Minister I stay in 
the Manse at Denholm. My responsibilities now include the 
historic parishes of Bedrule, Denholm, Hobkirk, Minto and 
Southdean – and there is one Headteacher of the two schools 
that serve the same area. The staffing of both local School 
and local Church has followed a similar pattern.  

One thing that has not changed is the need to maintain our 
Church buildings, and our local congregation has been 
faithful in maintaining the fabric of Bedrule Church. The 
Visitors’ Book in the Church - open day and night – is 

by Douglas Nicol, Minister of Bedrule Kirk

Bedrule Greetings and Invitation

witness to the way in which many appreciate the beauty of this 
well-kept sanctuary. A considerable number of these visitors 
are Turnbulls, and I am always happy to welcome all with the 
name of Turnbull for weddings and other special occasions.

It is for this reason that I am bold to mention one fabric need, 
namely the Turnbull Window. To ensure that this window is 
kept in the best possible condition we need to employ a stained 
glass expert to renovate it. The estimate for the work is £1000 
(approx. $1600) and any donations from the Turnbulls of the 
world would be gratefully received. If you would like to assist 
please do not hesitate to contact me at daon@lineone.net

We hope to have the work completed by July next year when 
we look forward to welcoming the Clan for a service and for 
the unveiling of the new Turnbull Cairn on Sunday 20 July – 
and that day our congregation would like to offer hospitality 
over Lunch for all who manage.

I look forward to welcoming you then or on any other future 
occasion that bring you to Bedrule – ‘the home of the Turnbulls’.

Remembering Alicia Turn-
bull, 44, daughter of Billy 
and Lynn. Sister to Dawn 
and Angie and brother Sean.  
Her beautiful dimpled smile 
brighten all of her family, 
friends and strangers.  She 
loved art using such as pen-
cils, ink or water colors.  We 
loved her much and will be 
missed so much! 

Our sympathies and prayers 
to the family for their loss. 

Bedrule Kirk, Bedrule, Roxburghshire, Scotland

Your Help Is Needed. One of the highlights of the 2014 
AGM in Scotland will be the placing of the time capsule and 
unveiling of the Cairn in the Bedrule Kirkyard. Read about 
the project at www.turnbullclan.com/newsletters/misc/cairn.
pdf. The Cairn needs to be constructed, the plaque made and 
engraved and the time capsule purchased. It is estimated 
that $5000.00 US will be needed to complete the project. 
You can help make this happen. Be part of Borders’ history 
by preserving Turnbull history for generations to come. 
Donate online www.turnbullclan.com (Click the Donate 
button) or by mailing a check to the address below. There 
are a limited number of official Turnbull flags, flown above 
Bedrule Castle which will be given, while supplies last, for 
donations of $500 or more. We’re counting on your help to 
see Norman Turnbull’s dream come true. US donations are 
tax deductible. Send checks made out to TCA to: Chris Nelson, 
29 Fremont St, Tonawanda, NY 14150-2305
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World Competition: Stephen 
Turnbull reports that he traveled 
with the Montpelier, VT Cata-
mount Pipe Band for the World 
Competition in Glasgow, Scot-
land. Stephen was invited to trav-
el with the band as a former bass 
drummer and one of the original 
players from their origin in 2000. 
For health reasons and that he 
now lives in Cary, NC, Stephen 
no longer plays with the band.
Two bands competed, 4A and 4B 
(Grade V). While the 4B band did 
not move into the finals, the 4A 
band competed in four heats of 
14 bands each.  They were elated 
when it was announced that they  
finished with the fourth place tro-
phy! 
Pipe Major, Iain MacHarg, ac-
cepted the silver trophy, which 
they will now have engraved and 
keep in their possession until next 
year’s competition. 
Stephen says that even though 
he was not playing it was a great 
feeling being there dressed in his 
kilt attire and being part of the 
band photo.

Turnbull Tidbits . . .

NH Games... continued from page 7

A Veteran’s Day Tribute: John and Bradley 
Trimble play for The St. Andrews Legion Pipe 
and Drums out of Richmond, Virginia. The 
group played a number of events on Veterans 
Day like the Virginia War Memorial to honor 
all of the fallen Veterans from the State of Vir-
ginia. This picture was taken at a special event 
at Douglas Southhall Freeman High School in 
Henrico, Va. The school was honoring the grad-
uates of the High School who were killed in 
combat. Both John and Bradley are graduates 
of this high school and Veterans themselves so 
they were honored to be part of the event.

loved ones or themselves. I enjoyed recounting the story of 
four of my great uncles who all served in World War II.
At the center of my exuberance for the games was my Aunt 
Nancy Turnbull, our family matriarch and her two sons from 
the Rossie NH Turnbulls. Turnbull visitors were in record 
numbers and included Randy Turnbull, Pam and Bruce Mer-
rill, Dick and Joanne Turnbull, Bob and Cathy Turnbull, 
John and Jay Meikle and others.
Quoting VP Mark Turnbull, “It was an honor and privilege 
to give thanks for every Turnbull’s service to fight for the 
freedoms we have today and honor them and the families’ 
unwavering commitment to their beliefs, giving their time, 
dedication and all too often the ultimate sacrifice of their 
lives.”
My special thanks to my husband Michael and my four sons, 
Carter, Cameron, Cassidy, and Collin. Cassidy flew in from 
Arizonia and was the first Torrey boy to wear a kilt and pres-
ent our flag at the opening ceremony.

Above: Bulls of War banner announces tent dedication to honor Turnbull veter-
ans and active service members from around the world. Tent displays included 
photos, notes, medals, jackets, and more from clan members. TCA VP Mark 
Turnbull was unable to attend but was remembered by tent host and fellow TCA 
VP Karen Torrey by wearing his dog tags.

If any other tent hosts would like to borrow the banner Bulls of War, seen above, 
to honor our service men and women, please contact editor@turnbullclan.com
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Turnbull Clan Association
5216 Tahoe Dr.
Durham, NC 27713

 

Dae ye ken? (Do you know?)
Yowdendrift = Wind driven snow

Cranreuch = White frost
Gigot = Leg of mutton

Wishing a muckle 
celebration to 

all  our Birthday 
members!

La Breith Sona! 

Totally Turnbull creates this year’s collector ornament in 
memory of Norman Turnbull 1942-2013, Turnbull Clan As-
sociation High Schenachie. Proceeds go to his beloved Cairn 
project, to be unveiled at the July 2014 AGM in Bedrule, Scot-
land.
Order yours now and your other personalized Turnbull gift 
items for delivery by Christmas. www.totallyturnbull.com

Wedding Bells: Kim Trimble gives away daughter Amy 
to Patrick Lium. Amy and Patrick are from Buckly, Wash-
ington and Bonney Lake, Washington, respectively. Kim 
is the Features Editor of the Bullseye and has a long time 
tent host involvement. He was awarded the Clan Member 
of the Year Award in 2012.
Congratulations to Mr. and Mrs. Lium from your world-
wide Turnbull family!

Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Lium


